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September 2022 Prayer Letter 
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Our church building is coming along 
nicely.  Last month we were able to put the roof 
on the building.  Although we have not had an 
official opening, we started holding services 
inside.  It is far better at keeping us dry on rainy 
days than the hanger.  We are so excited about 
this next step and are praying that we are able 
to outgrow this building soon and be forced to 
build another larger auditorium. Then we will 
convert this first building into Sunday school 
rooms.  But of course, we have to fill it up 
before we can do that. Please continue to pray 
for our church plant.    

       We made it to the States for the wedding and it was 
a pretty easy trip.  The kids did great flying and slept 
much of the flight.  We have enjoyed getting to see our 
families and celebrating our kids’ birthdays with 
grandparents and friends.  I was honored to be able to 
officiate the wedding for Ashley’s brother last week and 
now we are preparing to head back to Africa.  Please 
pray for our family as we travel.   

Teen Camp: 
Last month I asked for prayer that our church 

would be able to send 30 teens from our church to teen 
camp.  I am very happy to report that we hit our goal!  
We had 30 that came to camp (middle picture) and we 
had 2 of the teens from our church (pictured on the left) 
accept Christ as their savior!  We had an amazing week 
with the other Baptist churches playing games and 
listening to God’s word.  God worked in many lives, 
especially in the young people that came from our 
church.   


